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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Tuesday January 26, 2016
Scituate Board of Selectmen’s Hearing Room
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Carl Campagna, Ed DiSalvio, David Capelle, John Lemiux, Mark Thompson, Tricia Vinchesi, Joe Sullivan, Jessi Finnie, Shawn Harris, Joe Sullivan, Karen Canfield , Ashley Gonzalez. John Lemiux, Jacqueline Carr, 
Absent: Toni Snee, Nancy Holt, Don Walters, Deputy Al Elliot, Mike Heger, Conrad Ellos, Steve Theran, Chief John Murphy, Chief Stewart
1. Meeting Called to Order – 7:01 pm by Ed
2. Agenda unanimously approved
3. Meeting Minutes  1.19.16: motion to approve, 1st motion by Carl 2nd motion  by Dave 
Update on Library Project:
Joe updated the team on the project; the structural steel package was released February 15th for fabrication. Pricing is ongoing for the wood framing in the southwest wing. We are looking to submit these 2 weeks from today. Joe is onsite three times a week and is working on the schedule with all the contractors. The mason is beginning staging and tenting the CMU walls. Site work is continuing and excavation for the new CMU wall has been completed. There has been challenges with the weather and are working as much as we can to protect everything that is in place. The submitted package last Tuesday was the PCO’s that was emailed out to the team, Joe is looking for approval on these submitted PCO’s. The credits coming back have been submitted for pricing and Ashley will review these in detail. 
Approval of PCO’s: 

· PCO22 furnish and install structural detail angle to support the CMU walls when the planking was removed for the total amount of $5388.32
Joe: there was an opening and there was no way to support the opening above it. It should have been included in original documents but was not

Ed: so if it was shown we would have been paying but it would be without mark up. 
Joe: yes
Motion to approve: 1st motion by Carl 2nd motion by Dave 

· PCO24 credit for the ceiling at Southwest wing for the total amount of $3528

Motion to approve 1st motion by Dave 2nd motion by Carl

Joe: there was cost associated to drywall that had to be removed after further review we took a credit back because we felt we owed as part of the documents 

· PCO26 waterproofing of the elevator pit for the total amount of $439.93

Ed: what style of elevator pit is installed?

Joe: initially it was a hydraulic side rail lift; I will need to follow up on the exact

Ed: so it is not a piston style

Joe: No it is a rail system 

Motion to approve 1st motion by Dave 2nd motion by Jacqueline

Contingency Log Update: 

Joe spoke to the contingency log and how it is formatted and broken out. Thus far we spent $526,000. 
Ed: your thought is we will get pricing on the wood framing soon?

Joe: yes I hope that we see something for next Tuesday

Jacqueline: can you explain line item 5 for the framing

Alicia: that is for the reading room framing 

Tricia: I would like to keep the schedule posted on the bulletin board to keep the public update.
Library Announcement update:

Karen spoke to the library announcement; she supposed an update to the team

Tricia: do you have a library signage committee?
Jessi: yes it is internal and we are working with the EDC

Tricia: yes and this is all internal signage, exterior we are still working on

Jessi: yes this is all internal signage. 

Karen: we are hoping in two weeks to propose a company to do this work

Update on the Public Safety Complex:
Jon spoke to the Weekly Report 2, work onsite has is ongoing, the unsuitable material is at the depth that we hoped. They have encountered some boulders, which we hope to lose as many in the berm, the civil engineer will be on site tomorrow to discuss.  3 proposals went out last week, and we are waiting on CTA for that. The current lookout ahead: continue excavation, begin excavation of foundation.  

Ed: are they going to do the concrete work during the winter?

Jon: yes, and the testing agent we approved last week. 

Shawn: what are they testing?
Ed: the agent will test the slump test 

Jon: concrete for slump, temp and strength. Structural steel inspections are done throughout, as well as the soil testing, temp, and conception.
Shawn: there is loam on top, will this be saved?
Jon: yes we will stock pile it on site for later

Dave: what is the status with the light on 3A?
Jon: the town contacted with GPI to do the work we own the power up to the light and we will coordinate and help procure it. 

Tricia: Al Banger will be working on this project. 
Update on the personnel for CTA:

Jon spoke about CTA project manager that was presented to the team last week. We requested additional references and received good review from Cambridge and Lowell. All folks praised his work ethic; we reviewed this information and spoke with Jeff Hazelwood, although we aren’t thrilled with his qualifications as long as Jeff is going to participate alongside during the project we are comfortable with it. We reserve our rights if anything goes sideways that we can revisit this. The team is in place and working away. 
Ed: the week ahead?
Jon: ongoing site, it has been a good start so far. 

Ed: who attends the weekly meetings?
Jon: Lori and Steve mainly, I come when I can

Carl: I will attend tomorrow. 

Other Business:

Tricia updated the team that the school ground breaking will be held on February 10th. The formal invites will go out soon. 
Adjournment: 7:45 1st motion by Dave, 2nd motion by Carl
Next Meeting 2/9/16 7pm 
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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